
Council Meeting 

May 12, 2025 

The Maysville Board of Aldermen met in regular session on Monday, May 12, 2025 

at 6:00 pm pursuant to the Missouri Sunshine Law 610.021. 

Mayor Ronnie Pearl called the meeting to order with the following members 

present: Clint Sollars, Darrell Conley, and Larry Zieber. Alderman Amy Justus was 

unable to attend. 

Also present was City Clerk Pat Fisher-Johnson and Michele Allwood. 

The meeting was called to order and Mayor Pearl led us in the pledge followed by 

a prayer from Alderman Conley. 

Alderman Sollars made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Seconded by 

Alderman Zieber. Motion carried. 

The board agreed to allow the use of the bucket truck to paint a couple of flag 

poles in town, use of the truck only. 

Alderman Sollars said crew was going to remove the sidewalk on the east side of 

Bartlett Park and then reditch it, that will make it easier to mow. 

Michele said Utility Service would be cleaning the Lakesite tower on Tuesday and 

the tower on Macadee would be cleaned on the 21%, Michele reported the 

pressure within the tower is lower than it has been in the past. 

The samples to the state will be done tomorrow and Michele will be working at 

the water plant for the next two weekends 

Alderman Sollars reported the staff has worked on Offutt Road with the help of 

the township. The city crew has cut down a dead tree in the park and cleaned it 

up, and mowing. Bathrooms at Bartlett Park are ready for use and stocked, they 

have done some work on the volleyball court but need to do more. Moved 

around the lagoons and reservoirs and replaced the sign at City Hall which they 

will paint sometime this week or next depending on weather.



Alderman Sollars made a motion to renew the liguor licenses for Caseys. 

Seconded by Alderman Conley. Motion carried. 

The board agreed to extend open burning to the end of May. 

Alderman Sollars made a motion to pay $1000 to Kathy Kagay’s building 

improvement with the grant application, in conjunction with the Chamber. 

City Clerk invited the board members to the North Central MO. Business 

Facilitation meeting on May 29", Alderman Conley, Zieber and Mayor will be 

attending. 

The board reviewed the new rate increase ordinance for water and sewer that will 

go into effect on July 1%, The ordinances have not passed yet and we will hold a 

public comment meeting on them prior to passing. 

The Board discussed the Chamber Banquet on June 13 and all board members 

will be attending. Clerk will ask the city crew if they want to attend. 

City Clerk will sign Tony up to go to the 811 training in Excelsior Springs on June 

18%, 

There was discussion about the bids for the connection point to the new water 

line. After discussion, the board asked the Clerk to contact our attorney to see if 

we have to accept the lowest bid and report back. 

The board reviewed a letter from DNR regarding the wastewater inspection. 

Michele reported some of the items have been corrected and she will send in a 

letter stating what has been done to date, 

Michele also reported it was time to do our Lead and Copper test again. She will 

get them sent out. 

The crew will get started on smoke testing for the wastewater system.



With no further business, Alderman Ziber made a motion to adjourn. Seconded 

by Alderman Conley. Motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:03 pm. 
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